Office of the Chief Rabbi, P.O. Box 2183, JOHANNESBURG, 14th Sivan, 5724 25th May, 1964.

Rabbi Norman Lamm, 131 West 86th Street, New York 24, N.Y., U.S.A.

My dear Rabbi Lamm,

good health, and I take this opportunity once more to send you the best wishes of my wife and myself.

I understand from Mr. Barnett (who, apart from his connection with the Education Board, is also a member of our Oxford Synagogue) that he has had some correspondence with you in which you suggested that you might be able to recommend a suitable Rabbi for Oxford. You have seen the Synagogue and I am sure you have a good idea of the sort of Rabbi that we need for this important post. As you know, we are now actively engaged in seeking the right man, because Dr. Abt is due to retire towards the end of this year. Mr. Barnett tells me that you did have somebody in mind, and I should be grateful if you would let me know who it is, so that I can follow up the matter. with him. Clearly the appointment is one which concerns me very directly and my approval will be necessary. For my own part, I am anxious to get as good a man as we possibly can in order to strengthen our forces over here. Please do let me know if you can make any proposals in this regard. Your thought and assistance in this matter would be deeply appreciated.

With kind personal regards,

Yours very sincerely,

CHIEF RABBI